
Carisbrooke Elementary School

Parent Advisory Committee (CPAC) Meeting Minutes

Date: April 18, 2012
Location: Carisbrooke Elementary Library

In attendance: Collette Ostler, Colleen Little, Stella Ying, Lucy Cayuela, Tanya Kalashnikov, Edalee Maritz, Rebecca Telfer, Heidi Degenstein, Melanie Zimmerman, Tim MacLeod (Vice Principal),
	7:05 p.m
	Call to order.

	Minutes
	Approval of February Minutes. Moved by Heidi and seconded by Edalee. February Minutes approved.

	Reports


	Tim MacLeod

	Tim MacLeod provided a report on school activities:

· Dance Festival went well, it included great dances.
· FSA completion (Grades 4 and 7) and mailed to parents. Both Alannah MacPhail and Tim MacLeod very happy with the results.

· Thank you to families donating sport equipment. Tim MacLeod mentioned that there seemed to be a relation between lack of sport equipment and inadequate behavior in the school grounds. Thanks to the donation, the students will have more equipment to play with. Tim MacLeod explained that before the donation there was no ownership as to the equipment being used and therefore it got easily lost. The new approach will be to assign each classroom with their own equipment so that teachers/students will manage and take ownership of it.
· Tim MacLeod asked whether there would be any parents that would like to donate truck toys for the kindergarten children.

· Satisfaction survey took place and Tim MacLeod explained that it was good that he was able to apply the survey explaining some of the questions that could cause confusion to students.

· School Plan – underway focusing on social responsibility (what already happens in school and what could be improved based on the results of the social responsibility survey).

· Next week will be a fun week for grades 4/5 that are not at outdoor school.

· Tim MacLeod mentioned that the school will change their phone lines to VOIP internet which will allow the possibility of having a phone in each classroom. Protocols as to how these phones will be used will be implemented accordingly. There might be a glitch with phones next Tuesday during the switch. This switch will save money to the school district.

· It is very likely that Track and Field will not go ahead because of the teachers’ job action. However, each school may be participating in some events. PAC asked Tim MacLeod whether parents could maybe assist teachers (without interfering with their position on job action) in implementing the program and Tim MacLeod explained that he would ask the teachers about this possibility which could include Kilometre Club for primary students.

· Tim MacLeod took the opportunity to guide the group through the school to show exactly how the new technology is working in each classroom (projectors in Music and rest of the classrooms). He showed the group how the District provided lots of man hours to install projectors. He explained that computers in the computer lab continue to be used heavily as well as ESL and LAC classrooms with their own computers providing instant feedback to students allowing teachers to manage larger groups of students at one time. He also showed the group where the iPads are stored and how his practical approach of storage saved money that has been used to look into Apple TV. He also explained that staff are considering using “apps” to project into whiteboards what iPads are showing as opposed to Apple TV and how through this “app” students can project three or more iPads at one time. (If “projecting app” works better than Apple TV, they will be returned). It is clear that iPads are an amazing teaching tool that is only limited to teachers’ imagination. Primary teachers have really taken advantage of this tool and kids are really benefiting from their interest.

	Call for new executive
	Collette made a call for new executive since the Chair position will be vacant. It was suggested that an email could be sent out to parent community (similar to the country fair volunteer sign-up sheet ) to inquire if any parents would be interested in signing up for the open positions. The PAC AGM will take place on May 16 in order to vote in new members. 


	Country Fair update
	Rebecca provided an update of the preparations of the event. List of volunteers will be available to sign up online starting  April 30 via the PAC website and full promotion of the event will be launched. This is a community event. Money will not be made on the food (BBQ Chicken will be provided at cost) and specific mention that purchase of food will be in advance of the event (pre order). BBQ chicken will not be available for sale on the day of the event. Next meeting of Country Fair committee will be on Monday, April 23.



	More events
	Teachers’ luncheon hosted by PAC and organized by Grade 5 families will take place on May 10. The theme this year will be “Jazz Black and White”. 

Maybe live music will be available and finger food will be served. 

Melanie informed that the Scholastic Book Fair will take place right after the Country Fair on May 28 – 31. Volunteers will be needed for set up on May 25 and during the event.



	School supplies
	Edalee explained that she is in contact with teachers in order to organize ordering of school supplies. Last year was a pilot project that was available for primary teachers. This year primary and intermediate teachers will participate and information to parents with the online ordering will be available at the beginning of May.



	Emergency preparedness
	Collette asked whether PAC would be willing to support the yearly training of Grade 5 students in “People Savers” course by the RED CROSS (at $35 per student). This year school would be able to pay for half of the course ($1,000). PAC would pay $1,000 this year and would have to allocate approximately $2,000 for subsequent years. Discussion around the important life skills provided by this course to students makes it valuable and important for the students and school in case of an emergency. The consensus among the group was that this is an important life skill and that PAC should support the initiative. This item will be brought to the October Budget meeting to be approved at that time.

	Treasurers Report

	Tanya provided an update on the budget explaining that the goal for fundraising set for this year continues to be well underway and will very likely be met. Spring Flowers and Country Fair will bring more funds in.

	Important dates
	Next Exec. meeting on May 2 and AGM on May 16.

	8:45  p.m.
	Meeting adjourned.
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